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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
General (lecture) meetings are held in the University of Colorado Museum, Dinosaur Room 

Second Thursday of each Month, at 7:00 PM.  The public is always welcome. 
 

                  
 
 
 

2003 Event Calendar 
 

 
November 6 Executive Board Meeting, The Atrium, 30th and Iris,  

Boulder, 7:30 PM 
November 13 Presentation Meeting, CU Museum, 7 PM  

Speaker: Jeff Ferguson. Topic: Analysis of the Colorado Obsidian Data Base.  <Note the change 
in presenter and topic> 

 
December 4 Executive Board Meeting, The Atrium, 30th and Iris,  

Boulder, 7:30 PM 
December 11 Christmas Party, The Atrium, 30th and Iris, Boulder, 6 PM  <Note the change in location> 
 

Our Christmas Party is a pot-luck dinner and fun get-
together. The club provides the table service, utensils, 
and the beverages. Each person (or couple) attending 
brings a main dish and a salad/dessert to share. 

 
We also feature the White Mammoth Exchange. Each 
person brings a wrapped gift for exchange. Gifts should 
be something that you no longer need, no longer want, 
and are tired of looking at. Not-so-great gifts are the 
norm. More details will be provided in the November 
Calumet. Just mark your calendars for this great party. 

Inside This CALUMET 
Calendar of Events     1 
Lyons Survey Photograph    2 
Lab Analysis at Lowry    3 
Utah Tour Photograph     6 
Wickiups     7 
Officers/Board Members    8 
Membership Application    8 

 
The Museum parking lot 208 is NOW AVAILABLE to 
non-permit holders, even at night.  Cost is $1.25 per 
vehicle.  
 
You can also park in the Euclid parking structure for 
$1.25.  The Euclid parking lot is east of the Museum on 
Euclid.  After parking in the Euclid Parking Structure, 
walk west on Euclid toward Broadway. Prior to Broadway, 
take the sidewalk to the right to the Museum parking lot.  
It is only a few hundred yards.
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Lyons Historical Project 

October 18, 2003 
 
Our last work session on the Lyons Survey was the 18th of October. The team documented two additional sites – 
the boarding house and a trash dump associated with it. We have more sites for later this year (maybe) or next 
year. In the picture below, Clay Volkmann and Robyn Sloan measure one room of the “ice house” while Christine 
O’toole records the information. 
 

 

              
 
 
 
 

Subject: Lab dates at Lowry 
Hi Folks, 
 
The next pages contain details on the upcoming PAAC lab training program at CHS' Museum Support Center in 

east Denver (Lowry).  
 
There are 15 days on the current schedule, six in the period December 2-17 and nine more for January 6-26. 

Interested PAAC volunteers should contact me at their earliest convenience, and will be expected to 
participate for at least two days. I'll have additional details including directions on reaching the lab for all who 
contact me. There are a couple Saturdays on the schedule but no nights; times are 8:30am-4:30pm and half-
days can be accomodated. Please spread the word as far and wide as possible, and check out the web site 
http://www.coloradohistory-oahp.org/programareas/paac/certreq/labcreditb.htm for updated information.  

 
Thanks, Kevin Black 



 

3

 

   

The Office of the 
State 
Archaeologist 

 
 

PROGRAM FOR AVOCATIONAL ARCHAEOLOGICAL CERTIFICATION 
 

November 6, 2003 
 
Dear PAAC Lab Volunteer, 
 
 Below is a list of dates for your consideration in helping on our upcoming lab project. We will be 
continuing with the same field school collections as last winter, and also will process the small assemblage from 
the Summer Training Survey in South Park. In addition there will be an opportunity for a PAAC volunteer 
currently with the Certified Surveyor I certificate to earn the Certified Surveyor II certificate using a portion of 
the collections. An updated summary of this lab project will appear on our web site shortly 
(http://coloradohistory-oahp.org/programareas/ paac/paacindex.htm). Please check as many of the dates/times as 
you feel you can commit to, a minimum of at least two days. Also, please sign and return the enclosed Release of 
Liability form, and be sure to include current emergency contact information. 
 
 Please note that the times listed on the enclosed sheet translate to the following hours for both weekday and 
weekend dates: Morning = 8:30am-Noon; Afternoon = 1-4:30pm. Please read all enclosed information very 
carefully, as procedures at the “Museum Support Center” (our building at Lowry) are a bit different from those at 
the State History Museum downtown. If you wish to volunteer during December, please return the appropriate 
sheets to me ASAP. For the January dates, a mid-December (but before Dec. 21) mailing will be OK. If you 
cannot participate on this winter’s project, feel free to pass on the materials to any other potential volunteer in 
PAAC. I can be reached at the letterhead address or by phone (303-866-4671), fax (303-866-2711) or e-mail to 
<kevin.black@chs.state.co.us>. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Kevin Black, State PAAC Coordinator 
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PAAC Laboratory Project Scheduling 

 
I,  , would like to participate on the lab project at Lowry on  
 PRINT NAME 

the following dates: 
 
 
 Morning Afternoon 
 
Tuesday, December 2     
Wednesday, December 3     
Wednesday, December 10     
Saturday, December 13     
Monday, December 15     
Wednesday, December 17     
Tuesday, January 6     
Wednesday, January 7     
Saturday, January 10     
Monday, January 12     
Wednesday, January 14     
Friday, January 16     
Tuesday, January 20     
Wednesday, January 21     
Monday, January 26     
 
 
 
Return ASAP to: 
 
Kevin Black 
Colorado Historical Society 
1300 Broadway 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
or by fax: 303-866-2711 
or e-mail to kevin.black@chs.state.co.us 
 
 
 
 
 
►►►► Use this form to let Kevin know of your availability as a volunteer. 
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Colorado 
Historical 
Society 

 
The Colorado History Museum  1300 Broadway  Denver, Colorado 80203-2137 

 
Release of Liability 

 
Each participant must agree to and sign the RELEASE OF LIABILITY agreement. 
 
The undersigned has read the schedule of activities for this event, and recognizes and accepts any risks thereof. 
The undersigned hereby agrees for and behalf of himself and his dependents, heirs, executors, 
administrators, and assigns to release and hold harmless the Colorado Historical Society, Colorado Historical 
Foundation and the State of Colorado, and any of their officers, agents, licensees, or representatives from any and 
all liability for delays, injuries, or death, or for the loss of, or damage to, his property however occurring during 
any portion of, or in relation to, the PAAC Laboratory Project at the Museum Support Center–Denver, 
including any damage or loss whatsoever arising from the undersigned's participation in the event. 
 
 
 
 applicant's signature  date 
 
If the application is made for, or by, a person under 21 years of age, both parents or the applicant's guardian must 
also sign the application. 
 
 
 
 signature  date 
 
 
 
 signature date 
 
The following information is requested in order to process your application for this event and to assist us in the 
overall planning of these events. The information provided will be made available, as needed, to those involved in 
arranging these events. 
 
 
 / 
 person to contact in case of emergency home phone / office phone 
 
 
►►►► Send this form with your volunteer sign-up. 
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Rules of Use - Museum Support Center Denver 

Colorado Historical Society 
 
In order to help maintain optimum conditions for the storage of artifacts, and good working conditions for staff 
and volunteers, please adhere to the following guidelines: 
 
• No smoking anywhere inside the building.  Please smoke outside the building and make certain that cigarettes 

are fully extinguished. 
 
• Please refrain from eating or drinking in any other room except for the break room (Room 14).  Please also 

store any food products in this room while working at MSCD. 
 

• Please remove all food trash at the end of your work period at MSCD.  Place food trash in the dumpster 
outside the building, or take it with you. 

 
• Please double-check that all storage areas are locked, and that all lights are turned out at the end of your work 

period. 
 
• Please alert the collections management staff at CHS to any problems with the facility, such as low supplies, 

plumbing problems, climate control, etc. 
 
• Please do not operate the forklift unless you have been authorized and certified to use the equipment 
 

Thanks for your assistance in maintaining MSCD! 
 
 
 
 

Photo of the recent tour at Cedar Mesa in Utah. 

                                                   
Recognize anyone?
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 Two wickiups found by John Slay during a horseback tour. 
 

                                                   
                    

                                                       
This newsletter is published each month, except July and August, by the Indian Peaks Chapter of the Colorado Archaeological Society. 
The views expressed in articles or editorials appearing in this publication do not necessarily reflect those of the membership or the 
Executive Board of the Indian Peaks Chapter, Colorado Archaeological Society. 
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 2003 IPCAS Officers, Board Members, and major functions 
President Michael Landem  (303) 499-9877 mlandem@prodigy.net 
Vice-President Jeff Ferguson (720) 890-2708 fergusonjeff@hotmail.com 
Secretary Kristine Holien (970) 586-8982 kjholien@aol.com 
Treasurer Sheila Goff (720) 890-8191 sheilagabe@msn.com 
Professional Advisor Dr. Robert Brunswig (970) 351-2138 rhbruns@bentley.univnorthco.edu 
Internet Manager Piper Prillaman (303) 988-0814 dyggum@hotmail.com 
Calumet Editor Tom Cree (303) 776-7004 tomcree@earthlink.net 
PAAC Coordinator Jim Morrell (303) 678-7642 j.s.morrell@att.net 
CAS Representative    
Volunteer Coord. Tom Cree (303) 776-7004 tomcree@earthlink.net 
Board Member Maureen Arthur         (303) 939-8342  momail_2000@yahoo.com 
Board Member Michael Braitberg (303) 443-7190 mbrait@sugarloaf.net 
Board Member Cheryl Damon (303) 678-8076  cherdam@cs.com 
Board Member Pete Gleichman         (303) 459-0856  
Board Member Cindy Miller (303) 546-0720 cmiller@cindymiller.net 
Board Member Rick Pitre          (303) 673-0272    rpitre@kryos.colorado.edu   
Board Member Donna Shay (303) 443-3273  
Board Member Russell Smith (303) 776-5503    rdsmith@lanminds.net  
 
Please check the chapter web-site at: http//www.indianpeaksarchaeology.org 

 

CALUMET 
Newsletter of the Indian Peaks Chapter 
of the Colorado Archaeological Society 
P.O. Box 18301 
Boulder,  80308-1301                                                                                                                                 
 
 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION - INDIAN PEAKS CHAPTER 
 

 ____ Individual  $28.50 / Year ____ New __________ Date 
 ____ Family  $33 / Year ____ Renewal  
 ____ Student  $14.25 / Year, with Calumet delivery by e-mail 
 
 NAME ___________________________   TELEPHONE (____)__________ 

 ADDRESS ________________________   E-MAIL ____________________ 

 CITY _____________________________  STATE ______ ZIP___________ 

 Please make check payable to:    Indian Peaks Chapter, CAS 
 Mail to:  PO Box 18301 
   Boulder,  80308-1301 
 When you join or renew you will receive the Calumet, our monthly newsletter, and  
 Southwestern Lore, the quarterly publication of the Colorado Archaeological Society.   


